June 26, 2014
 Safety Committee Meeting

 Present: 
K. Patria


Highway


Sgt. K. Maxwell

Police Department


B. Milkovits, Secretary
Admin. /Clerical



D. Morrison


Town Clerk/Tax Collector



J. Forty


Library

Meeting opened at 9:40 AM.                                                   .
Agenda:
Old Business:
1. Minutes from September 5, 2013 meeting were reviewed and accepted. 
2. Re: Map of emergency exits in Mann House and Library - Map was done by Mrs. Forty. More copies will be made to be posted in the Mann House and Library areas.

3. Re: Fire Extinguisher training session – still need to hold a training session with the town office employees. Fire Chief will be contacted to set up a session.

4. Re: AED – AEDs in Mann House and Town Hall need monthly checks. Pads are out of date. Ken Patria and Assistant Fire Chief Rick Griffith will work on those two items.

5. Re: Fire Drill – still need to have a fire drill in the Mann House when the school children are in the Library. Fire Chief will be contacted to set up a drill in the fall.
6. Highway Department conducted 4 successful training sessions through Primex.

7. Re: December 2013 Safety Committee Meeting for all town employees – training session on safe work areas and Police Chief discussed lockdown and other emergency concerns for town employees. Almost all town employees were in attendance for this special meeting and luncheon.

Accidents or Incidents:

1. Two – work related. One incident involved some lost time.
Safety Concerns by Department:

1. Library – No issues. Questions on who is in charge of buildings in an emergency or day to day operation.
2. Fire Department – No issues.
3. Police Department – Need lock installed on outside door. Recommends taking the cruisers to a car wash in the winter to prevent build up of ice from washing the cruisers in the driveways at the Police Station.
4.  Buildings, Parks & Cemeteries – Note was made that the outside door on the second floor of the Town Hall was open. Question again on who is in charge of buildings? Safety Committee recommends that the Highway and Police Departments have keys to the town buildings as those departments are more available for day to day operations as well as emergency times. 
5. Highway Department – Same ongoing issue with the Highway garage.
6. Building Inspector/Health Department –
7. Town Clerk’s Office – Health concern for moldy air conditioner. This needs to be replaced.
8. Selectmen’s Office – Health concern for moldy air conditioner. This needs to be replaced. 
Other:
The Committee is very concerned for the town buildings. The town buildings need to be protected and there needs to be regular maintenance. The question is who is in charge of these buildings?
Air quality in the Mann House is also a great concern; especially from the use of moldy air conditioners. The Committee is recommending that the Selectmen have Brennan and MacKay (from Milford) come out to evaluate the town offices and Library for installation of air conditioners and to purchase the recommended conditioners. This should be done as soon as possible.
The Committee is also concerned for the demoralization of the town employees. Primex will be consulted on any training sessions for stress release for employees. 

Mrs. Forty will attend the next Selectmen’s meeting to discuss some of the recommendations and concerns of the Safety Committee.
The Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM.  Next quarterly meeting set for Thursday, September 18, 2014 at 9:30 AM at the Mann House. 
 Respectfully submitted,

Barbara L. Milkovits

Administrative Assistant[image: image1.png]
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